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SISTERHOOD NEWS

Our annual Anniversary Dinner, it was
the 41st, held on March 2, at the Synagogue,
was a great success. The cold weather and
sorry to say, sicknesses, held many dear
members away. We were thinking of them
and wish all those a speedy recovery. We
were very happy to see younger members in
the forefront which gives us the assurance
that NEW HOPE will go on. Everyone tried
his best to make this annual event an unfor-
gettable one. We hope that G-d willing next
year the attendance will be larger for a warm,
friendly, memorable evening.

A COMBINED SISTERHOOD LUN-
CHEON “LET'S GET TOGETHER" was
held on January 16 at New Hope Synagogue,
hosted by Roselawn and New Hope Sister-
hood under the able chairmanship of our
Flora Rabenstein. It was attended also by
members of Golf Manor and Ohav Shalom
Sisterhoods. The program, enjoyed by every-
one, had as main feature the honorable
Mayor, J. Kenneth Blackwell, introduced by
Rabbi Max Newman, of Roselawn Syna-
gogue, Dvar Torah by Rabbi Bernard Green-
field, Ohav Shalom Synagogue, and Welcome
Greetings by our Rev. M. Rabenstein. The
Lunch, prepared by New Hopers and Rose-
lawners, was tasty and ample, and the musi-
cal rendition by students of Cincinnati
Hebrew Day School and the Trio of Mrs.
Barbara Selya, . Atarah Jablonsky and Mrs.
Lefkowitz added to the completion of the
successful affair. Assisting in the prepara-
tions were Flora Rabenstein, Shirley Cantor,
Ruth Teitz, Ruth Kropveld, Edith Schreiber,
Edith Hess, Meta Altman, Bella Silberman,
Frances Loewenstein, Claire Feldman, Cloty
Gutman, Chava Rabenstein, Johanna Raben-
stein, Lia Wollenreich, Betty Bruckman,

Roslyn Newburger, Julia Lisner, Adele
Cohen, Sylvia Wise, Dorothea Kaplan, Betty
Epstein, Miriam Epstein, Lil Nathan, Anne
Butchkes, Lillian Greenfield.

On Feb. 20, the Women’s Branch of
United Orthodox Jewish Congregations of
America held a regional Luncheon meeting
at Beth Jacob Congregation in Columbus.
Eight of our sisterhood members enjoyed
the day together with 36 members of Golf
Manor, Roselawn and Ohav Shalom Sister-
hoods. We traveled by chartered bus, the
beautiful Synagogue and the warm reception
of the Columbus Beth Jacob Sisterhood put
all attendants, also Sisterhoods from Dayton
and Toledo, altogether about 150 women,
in a festive joyful mood. The luncheon was
something special and the inspiring talk by
Mrs. Carol Lister, Regional Director of the
Anti-Defamation League, outstanding. We
can be proud of our leading Women!

Make a note of June 11, when we will
have the opportunity to go to Indianapolis
for a meeting of the Women's Branch. Deb-
bie Fox is the dynamic President.

The CHANUKAH PARTY was a very
enjoyable affair thanks to Jack and Chava
Rabenstein.

Dr. and Mrs. Roger Selya, Dr. and Mrs.
Benny Kraut, Dr. and Mrs. Harold Silber-
man, Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Meyers, Mesdames:
Ruth Kropveld, Hazel Rauneker, Flora
Rabenstein, Johanna Rabenstein, Edith
Schreiber, Bella Silbermann, Ruth Teitz,
Blanche Vigran, Lia Wollenreich, Helen
Zaguli.

The young violinists, three to eight years
old, accompanied by Dr. Roger Selya and
the humoristic talk by Rabbi David Rosen
on Israel, were enjoyed by all.

An Intra-Faith Luncheon for all Ortho-
dox, Conservative and Reform Sisterhoods
was held at Rockdale Temple on Ridge Road
on November 14. The large attendance
showed that unity makes strong!

Shachar Chapter of NCSY held a mini-
convention the weekend of January at our
Synagogue. Chapter members led the serv-
ices. The program included Friday night
dinner, Shabbos lunch, Seuda Shlishith and
Sunday morning breakfast. Learning sessions
with Jack Rabenstein, Rabbi Stuart Lavenda
and Paul Koenigsberg were held Shabbos
afternoon. On Motzoey Shabbos Ruach and

surprise entertainment with ““Mizmor Shir’’
was enjoyed by all attendants.

To observe the group was a refreshing
experience for older congregation members.

HAPPENINGS SINCE
THE LAST BULLETIN
A First:

On Shemini Atzeres Koheleth was read
before Minchoh by Dr. Mel Wiederkehr, Dr.
Getzel Cohen, Rabbi Stuart Lavenda, Ber-
nard Rabenstein, Rabbi Michael Smidman.

After services, Kiddush was made and
doughnuts and coffee were served.

Dr. Harold Silberman and Mrs. Karol
Huber taught congregants cardiac pulmon-
any resucitation.

December 1, we had a NCSY Shabbos at
our Synagogue. Davening was performed by
NCSY members.

December 8, Laymen took over the
davening.

SHACHAR CHAPTER

As our chapter leaves 1979 and rolls a-
head in 1980, we see in our future, the goals
| spoke of in the Rosh Hashanah bulletin.
We are fulfilling mitzvahs, learning, and hav-
ing fun, which is pulling us closer to ““The
Chapter of the Year.”

In the new year, our Beis Midrash nights,
which are special events, combine learning
and fun into an excellent program. Other
events include Mini-Conventions that are a
lot of fun, and the usual mixed events
(movies, etc.).

NCSY has seen the rise of my band
“MIZMOR SHIR"”, now in final rehearsing.
Thanks to The Shul we have a place to re-
hearse and become better, in order to spread
ruach throughout the Jewish communities, if
needed we are there, because as long as there
are people to spread ruach to, we'll spread it.
As we say in NCSY: “Don’t keep the faith,
pass it around,”’ and that is exactly what we
do!

Again, in short, | would like to thank
New Hope Congregation for all their help
and continuous support. NCSY is proud to
be affiliated with The Shul. KOSHEREN
PESACH and CHAG SAMEACH!

Kesser Torah Chai!
Franklin M. Greenfield
Corresponding Secretary to
Shachar Chapter NCSY

PERSONALS

MAZEL TOV to:

New Parents: Dr. and Mrs. Harold Silber-
mann on the birth of their first son Daniel E.
to Mrs. Bella Silbermann on the birth of her
first grandson

to Mr. and Mrs. Gerd Buchheim on the birth
of their first granddaughter

to Rev. and Mrs. M. Rabenstein on the birth
of their granddaughter Atara Esther Miller
to Mrs. Lina Rabenstein on the birth of her
great-granddaughter.

BAR MITZVAH:

to Michael Deutscher, his parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Erwin Deutscher and his grandmother
Mrs. Efraim Deutscher on his Bar Mitzvah.

ENGAGEMENTS:

to Ken Weisbacher on his engagement to
Miss Shelly Jan Klein, also to his parents Mr.
and Mrs. Kurt Weisbacher.

MARRIAGES:

to Mrs. Leo (Ruth) Teitz on the marriage of
her daughter Carol to Dr. Robert Sanford,
son of Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Sanford of High-
land Park, lllinois.

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES:
Wedding Anniversaries were celebrated by:

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Tauber. . .. .. the 25th
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Weisman and Mr. and Mrs.
Kurt Weisbacher . . .. ......... the 30th
Mr. and Mrs. Sol Wollenreich. . . . . the 40th
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Newman . ... .. the 40th
Mr. and Mrs. Max Steiner . ... ... the 50th

Mr. & Mrs. Willy Buchheim, Israel, the 60th
Also to all those couples, who celebrated not
a round figure of anniversaries our best
wishes.

SIGNIFICANT BIRTHDAYS:

Significant Birthdays were celebrated by
Mr. Fred Mott, Mrs. Helen Voos, Mr. Henry
Haas, Mrs. Alfred Seelig, Mrs. Hedi Schott,
Mrs. Mia Hahn, Mrs. Lina Rabenstein, Mrs.
Dora Heimberg, Mrs. Selma Sternstein, Mrs.
Jacob Levy.

GET WELL:

At the time of the printing best wishes
for a speedy recovery are expressed to Mr.
George Susskind, Mrs. Thelma Schottenfels
and Mrs. Leo Erlanger. May all patients re-
cover fast and return to their usual activities
with renewed strength.

CONDOLENCES:

OUR SINCERE SYMPATHIES ARE EX-
PRESSED to members who lost loved ones:

Mrs. Max Rohrbach mourns for the loss of
her beloved father, Siegfried Bendheim
Mr. Henry Hass, his sister
Mr. Carl Wagner, his sister
Mr. S. David Shor, his brother Norman
Mr. Max Rohrbach, his mother Mathilde
Rohrbach
Mrs. Rose Schwarz, her husband Karl

May the L-rd comfort the families among
the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem and
may they not know of sorrow any more.

NEW MEMBER

We welcome Mr. Edward Sachsendorfer
to New Hope Congregation and hope it will
be a long and happy association.

BOOK DONATIONS were received from:
Paul and Becky Leeser in honor of Sol
and Lia Wollenreich and Betty Bruckmann.

The WINE for the Succo is faithfully do-
nated every year by Mr. and Mrs. Fred
Holland. Many thanks.

Also many thanks to all those who con-
tributed to ‘““THE GOLDEN BOOK" to
honor loved ones or to remember deceased
relatives or friends.

MAZEL TOV

to our member, Mrs. Adrienne Varady,
wife of Dr. David Varady, on her exhibition
of paintings and drawings at the Jewish
Community Center. May her ambition be
crowned by continued success!

Dr. Benny Kraut published his new book,
“The Religious Evolution of Felix Adler”,
to the acclaim of the academic world. We
are proud to have Benny as a member of the
New Hope Family.

MARK THESE IMPORTANT DATES
ON YOUR CALENDAR

Yom Ha’atzmaut Celebration of the Cin-
cinnati community will start Thursday,
April 7 at 8 p.m. at the Jewish Community
Center with a MEMORIAL PROGRAM for
those who laid down their lives for the in-
dependence of the Jewish State and will
continue Sunday, April 20. (Watch the
American Israelite for further information.)

SELLING CHOMETZ

PURPOSE: The Torah being concerned
about the economic welfare of the Jewish
people, has provided for one contingency
where, due to the laws of Passover, a loss
might result through the destruction of large
quantities of Chometz, by allowing us to sell
it to a non-Jew. Inasmuch as all dishes used
during the year contain Chometz, every
household is vitally concerned.

Method: By the legal transfer of Chom-
etz property to a non-Jew, we are no longer
the owners of it,and, therefore, do not carry
any responsibility for it.

The legal intricacies covering such a trans-
fer of property are many and involved, and
only an orthodox Rabbi should be entrustgd
with its execution, in the same manner In
which we entrust our secular legal affairs to
a trained and bonafied lawyer.

Time of ending eating Chometz,is Mon-
day, March 31, 9:55 a.m. The latest time to
remove Chometz is 11:05 a.m. Pesach is over
Tuesday, April 8, at 7:43 p.m.

MECHIRAS CHOMETZ

For those who are unable to contact the
Rabbi personally, the following form may be
used and mailed.

“I(Name)

Address

hereby authorize Yaacov Rabenstein to dis-
pose of all Chometz that may be in my pos-
session.”’

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
of the Congregation will be held in the near
future. You will be informed by letter about
date and time. Also on account of our
“traveling Sisterhood Presidents” the date
for the Sisterhood’s Donor Luncheon has
not been set at the time of this printing.

SUPPORT OUR FUNDS

Congregation Sisterhood
General Fund General Fund
Golden Book Hopegrams
Memorial Plaques various forms,
Yizkor Book different prices.

Chevrah Kadishah Child Care Fund

Tablecloth



